August 2011 update 
We have some new members including Archie, Stewart, Kevin, Michelle, and Miriam, who have all been great to work with, and it has been a good summer even if the corn hasn't grown very big... yet.

We have all enjoyed being in the garden working and / or  meeting our neighbours... the mice,  robins,  wrens, magpies, foxes, bees, hoverflies, and other visiting friends

There have been a number of events and open days, which have brought lots of new people into the garden, many of whom are rightly delighted even amazed to find out wee oasis. And why not?  The garden really does look great.  The beans are fresh and sweet, the lettuce, cabbage, kale, delish, as have been the tatties, onions and peas.  We have been also trying out the nasturtium flowers and leaves, although not all visitors are convinced they are for eating!! and we are adding to our  herb bank – all to teach us what Good King Henry looks like and to know the difference between Tansy and Ragwort!!

Tomatoes are beginning to fruit but seem to be still quite far behind, in comparison to last year, and the sweet corn is still sweet and very small.

But the beans in last year's tattie bank Blue Lake and Scarlett Emperor are great, the Jerusalem Artichokes planted in last year's sweet corner are huge, as are the companion sunflowers, African marigolds and leeks

Talking of companion planting, Moira planted some fennel into a couple of crates of carrot and leeks.  Billy planted a crate of parsnips and carrots weeks later which is far advanced in comparison.  Then she found out that  fennel is not a very good companion to anything much. So we took out the fennel and a week later, things are already improving

The nasturtium / bean / tomato / potato combo definitely seems to work. The beans – as afore mentioned – look fantastic and taste great.  The tomatoes seem to be ahead of the ones in the bottle green house - I suppose they get some protection from the beans while both enjoy the rain - anyone notice rain this year????!!!!

The bottle greenhouse is sadly still unfinished folks but we have recently got some cane and hope there will be enough to complete the job - although whether a second row of bottles will be needed  to protect plants efficiently is not known.  Meanwhile, Ian has used one of the skins from one of the broken polytunnels to cover all and keep plants cosy.  Rain puddles in the roof, and small holes act as a small drip feed of water when it is dry keeping plants nice and moist.  All will make for interesting evaluation at the end of the year as to whether or not this is a good thing.  Some visitors say too much water splits the fruit / delays fruiting – will we ever have enough sun to find out – forecasters offer hope of a traditional Scottish long Indian summer – fingers crossed, since the plants suffered a severe setback when the May westerly smashed the original polytunnel frame to bits breaking many plants in the process whipping them with the loosened skin

Thanks to Dougi we now have some fine containers to hold clean water since when it has rained quite a bit.  Of course it has!!  And we are losing all that potential rainwater.  And as soon as the Fairfield Team  fix the Farm roof, we can begin to seriously harvest the rainwater  

Talking of which, JCDecaux have very kindly donated a large amount of polycarbonate from old bus shelters which can be used to roof the lean too and harvest rainwater as well as for the new greenhouse which is finally underway.  We have been so lucky to find wood to make a good start especially now that Mike John and the team have cleared away the roots digging through the concrete and tarmac with pick, axe,mattock and spade, and bags of determination.  They are now digging post holes and concreting them in – good work so far

August 2011 update cont...
There has been a serious lack of quality compost,  which has curtailed plans to plant up into larger pots at times.  We have used our own compost for larger containers and tyres this year, and it is not bad if a little woody.  Pete the tree surgeon delivers vast quantities of chipped bark and garden clippings from time to timer, and every now and then we have had a load of  clay claiming to be topsoil, which has been diligently mixed with manure from Pollock Park; a grand load of compost from Royston Fruit Market and dung from Dumbreck stables, gratis James and the LHA van, and last years weeds, not to mention 90 odd barrows of duckpond muck.  A recent load from Scottish Water has been a welcome boon, allowing us to  finally pot up plants into larger containers some of which may be taken to a new project down at Govan Town Hall.  Scottish Water will deliver loads of 20 tonne plus, which could be useful information for anyone who could team up with another garden / allotment

Miriam and Moira used the second polytunnel skin over some harris fencing to create another greenhouse down by the copper beech, however there was too much shade and little warmth for plants and seedlings mysteriously vanished - possibly mice or birds.  So the team moved the new greenhouse up to the middle garden which has been useful.

Scott and Alison have been consistently delivering healthy plants to grow on in the garden, Ian, Carol and Moira have also provided seedlings, and everyone has tried to grow seeds wherever we can.  Many pots, seeds and plants have gone out to the community, and more and more beds keep appearing in and outside the garden.  Billy and Sivan created a fine tyre boat, with broad bean and sweetcorn, planters and crates have given us onions, lettuce, cabbage and garlic, and Billy's crate continues to flourish.  Moira, Stewart and Guy have had various levels of success. 

Doomster hill is flourishing, as are the apple trees ?Ding, Dang and Doo.  The pear tree is coming back to life, the gorgeous ornamental cherry trees beside the willows at the bottom of what is fast becoming a real orchard, may actually be real cherry trees added to which hopefully jasmine,  honeysuckle and lovage around will attract the pollinators.  

Jasmine has also been planted alongside Govan Road and on the front farm railings with clematis 

The black planters from Glasgow Recycling have so far not done so well.  Seedlings keep vanishing – perhaps birds are not afraid of the black colour so much?  Initially we thought it might be slugs and snails, so Billy tried milk and beer with varying amounts of success .  Leaving cans of beer and lager around the roots seems to be an efficient use of much of the rubbish that comes our way.  But seedlings in the black planters continued to vanish overnight so Archie and Moira put fencing on as a protection over the planters - and this seems to have fixed the problems - guess it was the birds after all.  We understand sheep wool castings is an effective barrier between plants and slugs

After the tatties were pulled, Carol and Ian added beans and harris fencing to the tattie bank and it looks great.  Carol has found another use for the  rubbish we collect in the garden and surrounding area – she has made a really cute  border edge out of  beer bottles. 

The bees are enjoying the flowers as are we : sweetpeas,  marigolds, and lobelia.  The community is taking an interest in our work and a few requests for hanging baskets were made in return for a donation. More baskets and plants were donated by Dobby's Garden Center and Govan Boat Club Members – thanks to Helen who often pops by with packets of tea and / or biscuits.  Dougi  planted them all up and they look fabulous.  Then he  built an awesome fire pit, so now we can cook chappatis on a shovel and hot coals – the real McCoy.   Chappatti, an lettuce wrap, ye canna wak it.  

Except maybe, when youngsters come into the garden hating beans or lettuce, then taste our fresh veg and change their minds, staunchly carrying heavy pots of compost and seed home with them, to grow their own carrots,  beetroot,  beans, radish, tomatoes and sunflowers on the close balcony

All in all, everything in the garden is Fan-Dabby-Dosy

